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Welcome to the 29th issue of ReSolution® in which we draw on the experience and expertise of 
leading experts in the field to bring you commentary, articles and reviews on topical matters 
relating to domestic and international dispute resolution.

In this issue we take a close look at the circumstances in which court judgments on applications 
under sections 67 and 68 of the UK Arbitration Act should be published or remain private arbitral 
appeals. We also look at a recent case out of the Supreme Court of Australia that reinforces 
the need for a party appealing an arbitral award to have good grounds to do so without simply 
dressing up an appeal on the merits as an argument as to breach of natural justice.

In Case in Brief, Hannah Aziz takes us through the recent decision of Bathurst Resource Ltd v L&M 
Coal Holdings Ltd [2021] NZSC 85 in which the Supreme Court of New Zealand clarifies whether 
evidence of party conduct before and after contract formation can be used as an aide to 
contractual interpretation.

We are also excited to announce the launch of the New Zealand Arbitration Survey. If you are an 
arbitrator working domestically in New Zealand, we would greatly appreciate your participation in 
this inaugural survey. You can find the details in ReSolution in Brief on page 5.

As always, I wish to take this opportunity to thank all our contributors. We are most grateful for 
the support we receive from dispute resolution professionals, law firms, and publishers, locally 
and overseas, that allows us to share with you papers and articles of a world class standard, and 
to bring you a broad perspective on the law and evolving trends in the delivery and practice of 
domestic and international dispute resolution. 

Contributions of articles, papers, and commentary for future issues of ReSolution® are always 
welcome. I do hope you find this issue interesting and useful. Please feel free to distribute 
ReSolution® to your friends and colleagues – they are most welcome to contact us if they wish to 
receive our publications directly.

-Editor

Warmest regards,

John Green
Editor
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